
Page 1 o f2  

Catherine O’Keeffe 

From: Suzanne Wylde 

Sent: 27 March 2007 10:16 

To: Cather in e O’Keeff e 

Subject: FW: WO1 1 1-3 Licence Review 

Catherine, can you put a copy of this email on the file, 
Thanks, Suzanne 

Suzanne Wylde 
Inspector 
€FA- Licensing Unit 
Tel: +353 53 9170791 
Fax: +353 53 9160699 

From: Jim O’Callaghan [mailto:jim@ocallaghanmoran.com] 
Sent: 27 March 2007 09:58 
To: Suzanne Wylde 
Cc: ‘Malcolm Dowling’ 
Subject: WO1 11-3 Licence Review 

Dear Ms Wylde, 

I refer to our telephone conversation yesterday and your queries in relation to the responses to requests Nos 
9 and 23 in the Agency’s Article 14 Notice. I present herein the clarification sought by the Agency: 

9. Please confirm if the wood chip facility referred to on drawings 1, 2 & 4 is still on site. If not, 
then the drawings should be amended accordingly. 

It is understood that the Agency was informed during a recent site inspection that the wood chipper had been 
removed from the site. This is a misunderstanding. The wood chipper is still on site, but is not operational. 
The glass processing plant, which was located inside the transfer building, was decommissioned and sent off- 
site in around Q3 2006. 

23. “BAT Guidance Notes for Waste Sector: Transfer Activities ” (Ora$, 2003) states that transfer 
stations handling household waste must carry out all waste processing activities in an entire& 
enclosed building using negative air pressure. During our site visit on 12th March 2007, the EPA 
was told that no development works will be carried out at the facility in light of fact that Greenstar 
will be vacating the site by September 201 0. Please confirm this in writing. 

It is Greenstar’s intention to cease activities at the site by September 2010 and relocate waste activities to a 
new MRF in the south-east region. Greenstar intends to apply for planning permission and a Waste Licence 
for the new facility in 2007. In the interim Greenstar will carry out any works necessary to meet BAT 
requirements at the Pembrokestown facility. 

I trust the above addresses the Agency’s queries. If you need further clarification please contact me. 

Regards, 

Jim O’Callaghan 
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O'Callaghan Moran & Associates 
Environmental & Hydrogeological Consultants 

Tel: 021 4321521 
Fax: 021 4321522 
Email: jim@ocallaghanmoran.com 
Web: http://www.ocallaahanmoran.com 

DISCLAIMER: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the 
use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error 
please notify the sender. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely 
those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the company. Although the company 
has taken reasonable precautions to ensure no viruses are present in this email, the recipient should 
check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. The company accepts no liability 
for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this email. 

This email has been scanned by the MessageLabs Email Security System. 
For more information please visit http://www.messagelabs.com/email 
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